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August 30, 2024

Doug Ford
Premier of Ontario

Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca

Dear Honourable Doug Ford:

Please be advised that Brantford City Council at its meeting held August 27, 2024 adopted the
following:

12.2.4 Legislative Amendments to Improve Municipal Codes of Conduct and
Enforcement

WHEREAS all Ontarians deserve and expect a safe and respectful workplace; and

WHEREAS municipal governments, as the democratic institutions most directly
engaged with Ontarians, need respectful discourse; and

WHEREAS several incidents in recent years of abuse and workplace harassment
have occurred amongst members of municipal councils; and

WHEREAS these incidents seriously and negatively affect the people involved and
lower public perceptions of local governments; and

WHEREAS municipal Codes of Conduct are helpful tools to set expectations of
Council members’ behaviour; and

WHEREAS legislation would hold both accountable and protect all municipal offices;
and

WHEREAS municipal governments do not have the necessary tools to adequately
enforce compliance with municipal Codes of Conduct and support appropriate
accountability when it comes to perpetrating violence and harassment in the
workplace; and

WHEREAS the fundamental underlying principle of broadening diversity, equity and
inclusion in politics rests on the assumption the workplace is safe; and

WHEREAS government legislation would require Councillors to comply with the
workplace violence and harassment policies, establish a process for removing

individuals in substantiated cases of egregious violence or harassment, as well as
CITY CLERK’S OFFICE City Hall, 58 Dalhousie Street, Brantford, ON N3T 2J2  P.O Box 818, Brantford, ON N3T 5R7
Phone: (519) 759-4150 Fax: (519) 759-7840 www.brantford.ca
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prevent officials whose seats have been vacated for such reasons from seeking
immediate or subsequent re-election; and

WHEREAS the aforementioned elements are consistent with previously developed
legislation, as well as current legislation tabled (Bill 207, Municipal Accountability and
Integrity Act, 2024).

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

A. THAT the Corporation of the City of Brantford supports the call of the Association
of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA),
Ontario Municipal Administrators Association (OMAA), Association of Municipal
Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO), and more than 207
municipalities, for the Government of Ontario to introduce legislation to strengthen
municipal Codes of Conduct and compliance with them in consultation with
municipal governments; and

B. THAT the legislation encompasses:

i. Updating municipal Codes of Conduct to account for workplace safety and
harassment;

ii. Creating a flexible administrative penalty regime, adapted to the local economic
and financial circumstances of municipalities across Ontario;

iii. Increasing training of municipal Integrity Commissioners to enhance consistency
of investigations and recommendations across the province;

iv. Amending the Municipal Act, 2001 to require the establishment of a Board of
Integrity Commissioners;

v. Amending both, the Municipal Act, 2001, and the City of Toronto Act, 2006, to
allow a Commissioner of the Board of Integrity Commissioners to make an
application for judicial review to vacate a member’s seat and impose prescribed
penalties if the Commissioner is of the opinion that the member has made certain
contraventions of the Code of Conduct;

vi. Adding provisions to both Acts to allow the Commissioner to seek confirmation of
certain determinations from a judge of the Superior Court;

vii. Introducing provisions to prohibit a member who has been removed from office
from running in the election for the remainder of the term and the subsequent
term; and

C. THAT a copy of this resolution BE FORWARDED to the Premier of Ontario,
Doug Ford; Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Paul Calandra; Attorney
General, Doug Downey; Charmaine Williams, Associate Minister of Women’s

CITY CLERK’S OFFICE City Hall, 58 Dalhousie Street, Brantford, ON N3T 2J2  P.O Box 818, Brantford, ON N3T 5R7
Phone: (519) 759-4150 Fax: (519) 759-7840 www.brantford.ca
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Social and Economic Opportunity; Will Bouma, Member of Provincial Parliament;
Larry Brock, Member of Parliament; the Association of Municipalities of Ontario
(AMO); and Ontario municipalities.

| trust this information is of assistance.

Yours truly,

Chris Gauthier
City Clerk, cqauthier@brantford.ca

cc Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Paul Calandra

Attorney General, Doug Downey

Charmaine Williams, Associate Minister of Women’s Social and Economic Opportunity
Will Bouma, Member of Provincial Parliament

Larry Brock, Member of Parliament

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)

Ontario municipalities

CITY CLERK’S OFFICE City Hall, 58 Dalhousie Street, Brantford, ON N3T 2J2  P.O Box 818, Brantford, ON N3T 5R7
Phone: (519) 759-4150 Fax: (519) 759-7840 www.brantford.ca
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YORK REGION POPULATION ESTIMATE

July 31, 2024

Estimated Number of Estimated

Municipality Population Population Occupied Households July 31, 2024 Population
July 1, 2016 | Dec 31, 2023 | Singles  Semis Rows Duplexes Apts Total July 31, 2024

Aurora 57,182 65,490 13,406 1,536 3,604 620 2,946 22,112 65,810
East Gwillimbury 24,737 40,101 10,503 575 1,293 320 280 12,971 40,941
Georgina 46,631 51,410 15,660 534 839 575 1,121 18,730 51,753
King 25,451 28,828 7,974 160 389 100 540 9,163 28,794
Markham 338,839 361,429 62,981 7,330 17,720 5,875 22,463 116,368 363,295
Newmarket 86,860 92,746 18,429 2,321 4,209 1,975 4,287 31,220 92,977
Richmond Hill 200,941 215,123 40,094 2,784 11,698 1,945 16,122 72,643 217,359
Vaughan 316,000 347,586 66,241 8,081 11,911 3,345 21,066 110,644 348,303
Whitchurch-Stouffville 47,259 55,446 13,190 820 2,424 405 1,693 18,532 56,376
York Region 1,143,900 1,258,161 248,477 24,141 54,087 15,160 70,518 412,383 1,265,608

Source: York Region, Corporate Services, Long Range Planning Branch, based on Statistics Canada data and CMHC Housing Completion da

Notes: Population figures include an adjustment for the Census undercount.
The population estimates are calculated by the following method:
a) CMHC housing completion data is added to the 2021 occupied households, and minor adjustments are made to the

total occupied households for demolitions and vacancies.

b) A declining person per unit factor by household type is applied to the occupied household estimates to derive a population estima
c) An estimate of the population in institutions is then added to the preliminary population estimate.
d) An undercount adjustment is then applied to generate a final population estimate.

e) The population estimates do not include an analysis of migration and natural increase data.




From: Kitzelmann, Mark
To: Kitzelmann, Mark
Subject: York Region - July 31, 2024 - Total Population and Household Estimate
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CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and trusted content.

Hello everyone,

Attached, you’ll find the July 31, 2024, Population and Household Estimates for York Region and the nine local
area municipalities.

So far in 2024, York Region has grown by approximately 7,447 people in 4,052 newly built and occupied homes,
reaching a total estimated population of 1,265,608.

The annual occupied housing completion mix in York Region up to July 2024 is depicted below:

YTD 2024 Newly Built and Occupied Households
Unit Type

# Units

% Share

Singles

1,034

26%

Semis

80

2%

Rows
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		YORK REGION POPULATION ESTIMATE

		July 31, 2024

								Estimated Number of												Estimated

		Municipality		Population		Population		Occupied Households July 31, 2024												Population

				July 1, 2016		Dec 31, 2023		Singles		Semis		Rows		Duplexes		Apts		Total		July 31, 2024

		Aurora		57,182		65,490		13,406		1,536		3,604		620		2,946		22,112		65,810

		East Gwillimbury		24,737		40,101		10,503		575		1,293		320		280		12,971		40,941

		Georgina		46,631		51,410		15,660		534		839		575		1,121		18,730		51,753

		King		25,451		28,828		7,974		160		389		100		540		9,163		28,794

		Markham		338,839		361,429		62,981		7,330		17,720		5,875		22,463		116,368		363,295

		Newmarket		86,860		92,746		18,429		2,321		4,209		1,975		4,287		31,220		92,977

		Richmond Hill		200,941		215,123		40,094		2,784		11,698		1,945		16,122		72,643		217,359

		Vaughan		316,000		347,586		66,241		8,081		11,911		3,345		21,066		110,644		348,303

		Whitchurch-Stouffville		47,259		55,446		13,190		820		2,424		405		1,693		18,532		56,376

		York Region		1,143,900		1,258,161		248,477		24,141		54,087		15,160		70,518		412,383		1,265,608

		Source: York Region, Corporate Services, Long Range Planning Branch, based on Statistics Canada data and CMHC Housing Completion data.

		Notes:  Population figures include an adjustment for the Census undercount.

		The population estimates are calculated by the following method:

		a)  CMHC housing completion data is added to the 2021 occupied households, and minor adjustments are made to the

		total occupied households for demolitions and vacancies.

		b)  A declining person per unit factor by household type is applied to the occupied household estimates to derive a population estimate.

		c)  An estimate of the population in institutions is then added to the preliminary population estimate.

		d)  An undercount adjustment is then applied to generate a final population estimate.

		e)  The population estimates do not include an analysis of migration and natural increase data.






1,254

31%
Apartments
1,684

42%

Total

4,052

100%

Please let me know if you have any questions or need anything else. Have a safe and great long week everyone!

Best regards,

Mark

Our working hours may be different. Please do not feel obligated to reply outside of your scheduled working hours.

Let’s work together to help foster healthy work-life boundaries.

Mark Kitzelmann MCIP, RPP | Planner, Economic and Development Services, Corporate Services

The Regional Municipality of York| 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1
1-877-464-9675 ext. 71563 | mark kitzelmann@york.ca <mailto:mark.kitzelmann@york.ca> | www.york.ca

<https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/fEQhCE8kYBSK 1kEUwhPu7oHmp?domain=york.ca/>

Our Misson: Working together to serve our thriving communities — today and tommorow
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<https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/1tbiCJyp4RFPpgNsl sOuyXpX-?domain=twitter.com>
<https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/[.Np3CK 1ggRs08ZVuptKuSFGzA ?domain=linkedin.com>
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Please consider the environment before printing this email.



from: Katherine Andriano
Cc: Joachim Tsui; Daniella Marcone
Subject: York Catholic District School Board - Draft Long Term Accommodation Plan 2024-2029
Date: September 3, 2024 9:54:50 AM

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and trusted content.

Good Morning Municipal Partners,

We would like to inform you that the YCDSB has completed a Draft 2024-2029 Long Term Accommodation Plan

(LTAP). A project page <https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/UbsUCVAGwOh11jnhGfGCEaTya?domain=ycdsb.ca>
to provide you with information has been created on the YCDSB website

<https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/UbsUCVAGwOh11jnhGfGCEaTya?domain=ycdsb.ca> for your reference. We
invite you to review the materials and submit your feedback via the survey below, which can also be found on the YCDSB

website.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/IFAIpQLSc7bTIKKx4nNusqWAZs2FTC4tCHK dypwhOEosNYn V7KkWtyA/viewform
<https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/w2guCWILIxRHvvwLcxhPCoX6¢cs?domain=docs.google.com>

The LTAP is a comprehensive, multi-year document that guides future accommodation planning needs and initiatives. The
goal of the LTAP is to provide an overview of planned initiatives in our school communities so that families and partners
are aware of what to expect in the coming years.

Input provided will be considered in the development of the final plan, subject to go to the Board of Trustees for their
approval in late 2024. Please see the link below for further details on the LTAP public information sessions.

https://www.ycdsb.ca/about/departments/planning/ltap/
<https://url.ca.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/UbsUCVAGw9h11jnhGfGCEaTya?domain=ycdsb.ca/>

We look forward to receiving your input on the 2024-2029 LTAP.
Thank you,

Katherine
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O Tay Valley Township

August 28, 2024

The Honorable Paul Calandra Sent by Email
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Suite 400, 37 Sandford Dr.

Stouffville, ON L4A 372

Dear: Honorable Paul Calandra

RE: Jurisdiction of Ontario’s Ombudsman

The Council of the Corporation of Tay Valley Township at its meeting on August 13",
2024 adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION #C-2024-08-29

MOVED BY: Wayne Baker
SECONDED BY: Angela Pierman

“WHEREAS, the Council of the Corporation of Tay Valley Township support the
request from the City of Peterborough that a Bill be introduced to amend the
Ombudsman Act;

THAT, the Honorable Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing,
be requested to introduce a Bill to amend the Ombudsman Act to require the
Ontario Ombudsman to provide to each municipality, if requested by the
municipality, sufficient particulars of each investigation, matter or case respecting
the municipality that is referred to in each of the Ombudsman's Annual Reports to
permit the municipality to fully understand and address the subject matter of each
such investigation, matter or case including:

i) a copy of each complaint, as applicable, redacted only to the
extent of individuals' personal information contained therein;
i) the identities of the municipality's employees, officers and

members of Council with whom the Ombudsman was
consulting in respect of the investigation, matter or case; and

i) particulars of the outcome of the investigation, matter or
case including the Ombudsman's findings, conclusions and
recommendations, if any.

Tay Valley Township
217 Harper Road, Tay Valley, Ontario K7H 3C6
www.tayvalleytwp.ca
Phone: 613-267-5353 or 800-810-0161 Fax: 613-264-8516
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@ Taty Valley Township

—. | _——

AND THAT, staff forward Council's resolutions resulting from Council's approval
of these recommendations to Minister Calandra, MPP John Jordan, the

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) and to all Ontario municipalities.”
ADOPTED

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned
at (613) 267-5353 ext. 130 or deputyclerk@tayvalleytwp.ca

Sincerely,
e l.‘f.-%: Lotnt_ {’d"@"?‘/{/

Aaron Watt, Deputy Clerk
cc: MPP John Jordan, Lanark-Frontenac-Kingston

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO),
all Ontario Municipalities


mailto:deputyclerk@tayvalleytwp.ca

O Tay Valley Township

August 28, 2024

The Honorable Graydon Smith Sent by Email
Minister of Natural Resources

Unit 2.04/2.05 230 Manitoba St.

Bracebridge, ON P1L 2E1

Dear: Graydon Smith

RE: Province Removes Wetlands Protection for Eastern Ontario

The Council of the Corporation of Tay Valley Township at its meeting on August 13,
2024, adopted the following resolution:

RESOLUTION #C-2024-08-11

MOVED BY: Wayne Baker
SECONDED BY: Angela Pierman

“THAT, the Council of the Corporation of Tay Valley Township urge the
Provincial Government to reopen the wetlands regulation consultation for the
Rideau Valley Conservation Authority (RVCA) to:

allow Tay Valley’s wetlands to receive the same protections as wetlands in
the other 29 Conservation Districts in Ontario; and

ensure Tay Valley’s $1.3 Billion Tax Assessment is protected from
degradation.

THAT, landowners be compensated by the Province when wetlands are
designated on their property,

AND THAT, this resolution and a copy of Report #PD-2024-10 — Province
Removes Wetlands Protection for Eastern Ontario, be provided to the Minister of
Natural Resources, to area Members of Provincial Parliament (MPPs), the Rural
Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA), and to all Ontario Municipalities.”
ADOPTED

Tay Valley Township
217 Harper Road, Tay Valley, Ontario K7H 3C6
www.tayvalleytwp.ca
Phone: 613-267-5353 or 800-810-0161 Fax: 613-264-8516
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@ Taty Valley Township

A detailed report is included.

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned
at (613) 267-5353 ext. 130 or deputyclerk@tayvalleytwp.ca

Sincerely,

- IZ‘E L, {'{:w?f}/

—

Aaron Watt, Deputy Clerk

cc: Minister of Natural Resources Graydon Smith,
John Jordan, MPP Lanark-Frontenac-Kingston,
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA),
and to all Ontario Municipalities

/Enclosure


mailto:deputyclerk@tayvalleytwp.ca
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The Corporation of the Town of Kirkland Lake
Clerk’s Office — Town Hall

P.O. Box 1757, 3 Kirkland Street West,

Kirkland Lake, ON P2N 3P4

KIRKLAND LAKE T 705-567-9361 Ext. 238
E: clerk@tkl.ca

W: www.kirklandlake.ca

April 5, 2024 SENT VIA EMAIL ONLY

To Whom It May Concern:

RE: Motion — Exotic Animals

At its meeting of April 2, 2024, the Council for The Corporation of the Town of Kirkland
Lake resolved the following:

“Moved by: Mayor Stacy Wight
Seconded by: Councillor Rick Owen

WHEREAS Ontario has more private non-native (“exotic”) wild animal keepers,
roadside zoos, mobile zoos, wildlife exhibits and other captive wildlife operations
than any other province;

AND WHEREAS the Province of Ontario has of yet not developed regulations to
prohibit or restrict animal possession, breeding, or use of exotic wild animals in
captivity;

AND WHEREAS exotic wild animals can pose very serious human health and
safety risks, and attacks causing human injury and death have occurred in the
Province;

AND WHEREAS the keeping of exotic wild animals can cause poor animal
welfare and suffering, and poses risks to local environments and wildlife;

AND WHEREAS owners of exotic wild animals can move from one community to
another even after their operations have been shut down due to animal welfare
or public health and safety concerns;

AND WHEREAS municipalities have struggled, often for months or years, to
deal with exotic wild animal issues and have experienced substantive regulatory,
administrative, enforcement and financial challenges;

AND WHEREAS the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the
Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO),
and the Municipal Law Enforcement Officers' Association (MLEOA) have
indicated their support for World Animal Protection’s campaign for provincial
regulations of exotic wild animals and roadside zoos in letters to the Ontario
Solicitor General and Ontario Minister for Natural Resources and Forestry;


mailto:clerk@tkl.ca
http://www.kirklandlake.ca/
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THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT The Corporation of the Town of Kirkland
Lake hereby petitions the provincial government to implement provincial
regulations to restrict the possession, breeding, and use of exotic wild animals
and license zoos in order to guarantee the fair and consistent application of
policy throughout Ontario for the safety of Ontario’s citizens and the exotic wild
animal population;

AND FINALLY THAT a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Premier of
Ontario, Ontario’s Solicitor General, Ontario’s Minister for Natural Resources and
Forestry, MPP Timiskaming-Cochrane, AMO, AMCTO, MLEAO, Timiskaming
Municipal Association (TMA), the Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities
(FONOM), and all municipalities within the District of Timiskaming.

CARRIED”

As so directed, a copy of Council’s resolution has been supplied above for your
reference.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if | can provide clarification in this regard.

Yours truly,

O

Amberly Spilman
Deputy Clerk/Lottery Licensing Officer



Tel: 613-392-2841
Toll Free: 1-866-485-2841

. josh.machesney@quintewest.ca
A Natural Attraction clerk@quintewest.ca

P.O. Box 490

7 Creswell Drive

Trenton, Ontario K8V 5Ré
www.quintewest.ca

Josh Machesney, City Clerk | Director of Corporate Services

September 5, 2024

Via Email: All Municipalities

RE: AMCTO Provincial Updates to the Municipal Elections Act

To Whom It May Concern:

This letter will serve to advise that at a meeting of City of Quinte West Council held on
September 4, 2024 Council passed the following resolution:

Motion No 24-389 — AMCTO Provincial Updates to the Municipal Elections
Act

Moved by Councillor Stedall

Seconded by Councillor Sharpe

Whereas the Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks, and Treasurers of
Ontario (AMCTO) reviewed the Act and has provided several recommendations
including modernizing the legislation, harmonizing rules, and streamlining and
simplifying administration;

And Whereas AMCTO put forward recommendations for amendments ahead of
the 2026 elections and longer-term recommendations for amendments ahead of
the 2030 elections;

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Quinte West calls for the Province to update
The Municipal Elections Act, 1996 with priority amendments as outlined by
AMCTO before Summer 2025 and commence work to review and re-write the
MEA with longer-term recommendations ahead of the 2030 elections;

And that this resolution will be forwarded to all municipalities in Ontario for
support and that each endorsement be then forwarded to the Minister of Municipal
Affairs and Housing, the Minister of Education, the Minister of Public and Business
Service Delivery, Minister of Finance, the Premier of Ontario, and AMCTO.
Carried
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We trust that you will give favourable consideration to this request.

Yours Truly,

CITY OF QUINTE WEST

/Z /////@

Josh Machesney,\__-
City Clerk | Director of Corporate Services

cc: All Municipalities



September 10, 2024 Resolution No. ;17?)/2 ¢l &
/

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF MCGARRY
P.0. BOX 99
VIRGINIATOWN, ON. POK 1X0

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR

SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR/A%,U_, é//’

WHEREAS the Ontario Auditor General's annual report on public health from December 2023 indicates
that Public Health Ontario is proposing the phasing-out of free provincial water testing services for private
drinking water: and

WHEREAS free private drinking water testing services has played a pivotal role in safeguarding public
health, particularly in rural communities, that rely predominantly on private drinking water: And:

WHEREAS the removal of free private drinking water testing could lead to a reduction in testing,
potentially increasing the risk of waterborne diseases in these vulnerable populations: And

WHEREAS, the tragic events in Walkerton, Ontario underscored the critical importance of safe drinking
water.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that he Township of McGarry hereby request that the province
reconsider and ultimately decide against the proposed phasing-out of free private drinking water testing
services.

FURTHER BE IT RESOLVED that this resolution be sent to all Ontario municipalities, Minister of
Environment Conservation and Parks, Minister of Health, Timiskaming Public Health Unit, and
Timiskaming-Cochrane MPP.

Deteated ) caren iy T Cialhiceaze

Mayor Mayor

Recorded Vote Requested by

YES NO

Mayor Bonita Culhane
Councillor Louanne Caza
Councillor Elaine Fic
Councillor Annie Keft
Councillor Francine Plante
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September 10, 2024

Via email: advocacy@amcto.com

AMCTO

Attn: Advocacy Team

2680 Skymark Avenue, Suite 610
Mississauga, Ontario L4W 5.6

RE: Municipal Elections Act Update

On behalf of the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lake of Bays, please be
advised the above-noted correspondence was presented at the last regularly scheduled
Council meeting on September 10, 2024 and the following resolution was passed.

“Resolution TC-227-2024

WHEREAS election rules need to be clear, supporting candidates and voters in
their electoral participation and election administrators in running elections.

WHEREAS legislation needs to strike the right balance between providing
clear rules and frameworks to ensure the integrity of the electoral process,

WHEREAS the legislation must also reduce administrative and operational
burden for municipal staff ensuring that local election administrators can run
elections in a way that responds to the unique circumstances of their local
communities.

WHEREAS the Municipal Elections Act, 1996 (MEA) will be 30 years old by the
next municipal and school board elections in 2026.

WHEREAS the MEA sets out the rules for local elections, the Assessment Act,
1990 and the Education Act, 1990 also contain provisions impacting local
elections adding more places for voters, candidates, and administrators to
look for the rules that bind the local democratic process in Ontario.

WHEREAS with rules across three pieces of legislation, and the MEA
containing a patchwork of clauses, there are interpretation challenges,
inconsistencies, and gaps to fill.

WHEREAS the Act can pose difficulties for voters, candidates, contributors
and third-party advertisers to read, to interpret, to comply with and for election
administrators to enforce.

WHEREAS while local elections are run as efficiently and effectively as can be
within the current legislative framework, modernization and continuous

100 LAKES TO EXPLORE
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improvement are needed to ensure the Act is responsive to today’s needs and
tomorrow’s challenges.

WHEREAS to keep public trust and improve safeguards the Act should be
reviewed considering the ever-changing landscape which impacts elections
administration including privacy, the threats of foreign interference, increased
spread of mis/disinformation and the increased use of technologies like
artificial intelligence and use of digital identities.

WHEREAS the Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks, and Treasurers of
Ontario (AMCTO) reviewed the Act and has provided several recommendations
including modernizing the legislation, harmonizing rules, and streamlining and
simplifying administration.

AND WHEREAS AMCTO put forward recommendations for amendments ahead
of the 2026 elections and longer-term recommendations for amendments
ahead of the 2030 elections.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council of the Corporation of the
Township of Lake of Bays calls for the Province to update the MEA with
priority amendments as outlined by AMCTO before Summer 2025 and
commence work to review and re-write the MEA with longer-term
recommendations ahead of the 2030 elections.

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this resolution will be forwarded to all
municipalities in Ontario for support and that each endorsement be then
forwarded to the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
(minister.mah@ontario.ca), the Minister of Education
(minister.edu@ontario.ca), the Minister of Public and Business Service
Delivery (todd.mccarthy@ontario.ca), Minister of Finance
(Minister.fin@ontario.ca) the Premier of Ontario (premier@ontario.ca ),
Township of Lake of Bays MPP (graydon.smith@pc.ola.org) and AMCTO
(advocacy@amecto.com).

Carried”

We look forward to hearing of the continued advocacy of this matter and further updates on
when the Ministry will move ahead with amending the Municipal Elections Act

Sincerely,

Carrie $ykes, Dipl. M.A., CMO, AOMC,

Director of Corporate Services/Clerk
CS/lv

cc. Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing (minister. mah@ontario.ca),
Minister of Education (minister.edu@ontario.ca),

Minister of Public and Business Service Delivery (todd.mccarthy@ontario.ca),
Minister of Finance (Minister.fin@ontario.ca)

Premier of Ontario (premier@ontario.ca ),

Township of Lake of Bays MPP (graydon.smith@pc.ola.org)
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)’ Notice of Open House and
\IN Public Planning Meeting Concerning a
Township-Initiated Official Plan Amendment
and Zoning By-Law Amendment

Open House on Monday, October 7. 2024 from 3:30p.m. to 5:30p.m.

Public Planning Meeting on Monday, October 7t 2024 at 6:00p.m.

The Open House will be held in-person. The Public Planning Council Meeting will be held in a hybrid
format with in-person and electronic participation. Deputations may participate in the meeting remotely
or in-person. Refer to the registration process below.

The public is invited to attend the Public Planning Meeting to receive information and provide
comments on the proposed Official Plan Amendment and Zoning By-law Amendment applications,
concerning the lands subject to the Highway 11 Corridor Study Area in the Township of King in
accordance with Section 17 and Section 34 of the Planning Act, R.S.0. 1990, Chapter P.13, as
amended.

If you have received this notice as an owner of a property that contains seven (7) or more residential
units, please post this notice in a visible location to all residents of the land.

Why is the Township Amending the Our King Official Plan (2019) and Countryside Zoning By-
law (By-law 2022-053)?

The Township has been conducting a land use planning study for the Highway 11 Corridor, as
outlined in Section 6.12.2 of the Our King Official Plan, also known as Countryside Site-Specific Policy
Area 2 (C-SSPA-2). The Study informs a proposed land use framework that conforms to Provincial
plans and policies while promoting desirable redevelopment of the Corridor, reflecting its strategic
location and regional role.

Amendments to the Our King Official Plan (2019) and Countryside Zoning By-law 2022-053 are
proposed for the Highway 11 Corridor Study Area to meet the intent of C-SSPA-2 and advance the
recommendations set forth in the Highway 11 Corridor Study Final draft Discussion Paper.

The proposed amendments are summarized below under “Proposed Changes”.

Subject Property

Location: Lands subject to Highway 11 Corridor Boundary, as shown on the map below
Applicant: Township of King

File Numbers: OP-2024-04 and Z-2024-08

Staff Report: The staff report will be available at www.king.ca/meetings on the Thursday prior

to the meeting date.

Proposed Changes

The Official Plan Amendment for the Highway 11 Corridor proposes to delete current policies in
Section 6.12.2 and replace them in their entirety, amend Schedule E, and add a new Schedule E8.
The Amendment proposes to establish a vision and set out land use objectives to support the
regeneration of the Corridor. The Amendment also proposes policies to address the natural heritage
system, permitted uses, archaeological potential, wellhead protection and recharge management,
urban design, built form, site access and parking facilities, landscaping, public realm, servicing, and
transportation and mobility.

Continued...


http://www.king.ca/meetings
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The Zoning By-law Amendment proposes to update the permitted uses and provisions regulating the
scale, intensity, and location of the uses in accordance with the proposed Official Plan Amendment.
These changes include introducing definitions, provisions for agricultural-related uses, parking
requirements, and permitted uses, as well as replacing an existing definition. The Amendment also
proposes a new area-specific exception which further identifies permitted uses, lot and building
requirements, and holding provisions. The area-specific exception proposes to consolidate the
existing site-specific exception zones of 29, 90, 100, 119, 157, 172 and 175 on Schedules A8 and A9.

Any person may attend the public meeting and/or make written or verbal representation either in
support of or in opposition to the proposed Official Plan Amendment or Zoning By-law Amendment.
Written comments will become part of the public record.

How to Participate in the Open House
1) Attend the Open House in-person at the King Township Municipal Centre, 2585 King Road,
King City from 3:30p.m. to 5:30p.m. No pre-registration is required. There will be a
presentation at 4:00 p.m.

The Open House is being held to provide an update on the Study and obtain input and feedback on
the proposed draft Official Plan Amendment and draft Zoning By-law Amendment with Township
Planning staff and the Highway 11 Corridor Study Consultant, WSP.

How to Participate in the Statutory Public Planning Meeting

1) View the meeting in-person or watch virtually at https://www.king.ca/meetings. No pre-
registration is required.

2) Submit written comments to the Township Clerk at clerks@king.ca by 12:00 p.m. (noon) on
the day of the meeting. Comments will be circulated to Council and Staff prior to the meeting.

3) Speak to a staff report on the agenda in-person or virtually, pre-register with the Township
Clerk at 905-833-4068 or email clerks@king.ca no later than 12:00 p.m. (noon) on the day
of the meeting. If you are pre-registering, you must indicate the item you wish to speak to,
how you wish to participate (video, phone, or in-person), and provide your full name, address,
telephone number and speaking notes. Upon receipt of your registration, you will receive a
confirmation email with instructions for participating. All comments addressed to Council will
form part of the public record.

The Statutory Public Meeting is being held to provide the public with the opportunity to formally
comment on the proposed draft Official Plan Amendment and draft Zoning By-law Amendment to
Township Council, and for Council to consider the feedback prior to the consideration of adopting the
amendments at a future meeting date.

How to Stay Informed

A copy of the proposed Official Plan Amendment and Zoning By-law Amendment, as well as related
background information and supporting information are available by contacting Isabella Baldesarra,
Planner - Policy, between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m., with reference to the Highway 11
Corridor Study or file numbers OP-2024-04 and Z-2024-08 for more information. Written comments in
advance of the staff report being published may be sent to:

Isabella Baldesarra, Planner - Policy
policyplanning@king.ca, (289) 800-2562

If you wish to be notified of the decision of the Council of the Township of King regarding the
proposed Official Plan Amendment and Zoning By-law Amendment, you must make a written request
to the Clerk of the Township of King, 2585 King Road, King City, ON L7B 1A1, or by email at
clerks@king.ca.

Continued...


http://www.king.ca/meetings
mailto:clerks@king.ca
mailto:clerks@king.ca
mailto:pkulyk@king.ca
mailto:clerks@king.ca
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Preserving Your Appeal Rights

If a person or public body would otherwise have an ability to appeal the decision of the Council of the
Township of King to the Ontario Land Tribunal but the person or public body does not make oral
submissions at a public meeting or make written submissions to the Township of King before the
proposed Official Plan Amendment is adopted or Zoning By-law Amendment is passed, the person or
public body is not entitled to appeal the decision.

If a person or public body does not make oral submissions at a public meeting or make written
submissions to the Township of King before the proposed Official Plan Amendment is adopted or
before the Zoning By-law Amendment is passed, the person or public body may not be added as a
party to the hearing of an appeal before the Ontario Land Tribunal unless, in the opinion of the
Tribunal, there are reasonable grounds to add the person or public body as a party.

Dated at the Township of King this 12" day of September 2024.

@,Mmj jmw

Denny Timm
Township Clerk
Township of King
2585 King Road

King City ON L7B 1A1
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Comments and personal information (PI) are being collected in accordance with the requirements of the
Planning Act, R.S.0. 1990 c.P.13 as amended, and become part of the decision making process of the
application as noted on this form, also become part of the public record. Should you have any questions or

concerns with regard to the collection of personal information (Pl), please contact the Planning Department,
Township of King at (905) 833-5321.
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V) \3, TOWNSHIP OF
o the i,
2 BRUDENELL, LYNDOCH AND RAGLAN
%mﬂ- | (i¥RGoeR 42 Burnt Bridge Road, PO Box 40
< - Palmer Rapids, Ontario K0J 2F0
w TEL: (613) 758-2061 - FAX: (613) 758-2235
September 5, 2024

Re: Immediate Actlon Needed To Support Ontario’s Forest Sector

Please be advised that at their last Regular Meeting of Council on Wednesday September 4th,
2024, the Council for the Corporation of the Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan
supported the following resolution:

Resolution # 2024-09-04-11
Moved By: Councillor Keller
Seconded by: Counclllor Banks

“WHEREAS Council of the Corporation of the Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan
received correspondence from the Ontario Forest Industries Association dated June 19, 2024
regarding Immediate Action Needed to Support Ontario’s Forest Sector:

NOWTHEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Township of
Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan does hereby receive and support the correspondence dated June
19, 2024 from the Ontario Forest Industries Association and urges the Ontario government
support all measures targeting the immediate challenges the Ontario Forest sector faces.”

CARRIED.

Sincerely,

W

Tammy“Thompson
Deputy Clerk
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FIA

June 19, 2024

The Hon. Graydon Smith The Hon. Nolan Quinn
Minister of Natural Resources Associate Minister of Forestry
Whitney Block Whitney Block

99 Wellesley Street West 99 Wellesley Street West
Toronto, Ontario Toronto, Ontario

M7A 1W3 M7A 1W3

Submitted via email.

Re: Immediate Action Needed To Support Ontario’s Forest Sector
Minister Graydon Smith and Associate Minister Nolan Quinn,

Congratulations on your recent appointments within Premier Doug Ford’s Cabinet. The Ontario
Forest Industries Association (OFIA) looks forward to our productive and continued work
together.

Over the last six months, three of Ontario's six pulp and paper mills have permanently closed or
idled. Adding to the issue was the closure of a critical softwood pulp market in Quebec. As you
know, these facilities served as important consumers of solid-wood byproducts from Ontario
sawmills.

The OFIA appreciates the many opportunities we have had to speak with you and senior
leadership within Ontario’s Ministry of Natural Resources (MNR) and Premier’s Office. This
includes in-person meetings with members of OFIA’s Board Executive Committee on January
19%, March 19%, and May 28%, 2024. During these meetings, the OFIA presented short and long-
term actions Ontario could take to address the regional chip and pulpwood market crisis
endorsed by the OFIA membership (incl.).

The industry eagerly anticipates government action on this matter, as operating conditions for
many have continued to worsen over the past six months. Combined with weak markets for some
finished products, many companies struggle to continue their operations. We are now facing an
unprecedented challenge in the sector, which could have negative and long-lasting implications
for northern and rural communities across Ontario.

Without immediate action in response to OFIA recommendations and, critically, the vetting of
potential solutions through the industry to ensure programs truly meet the sector’s needs, we fear
Ontario could face further curtailments, job losses, and lost economic opportunity.

The OFIA is ready to work with the Ontario government to set the forest products sector on a
long-term and stable path towards economic development and prosperity. This includes our

Ontario Forest Industries Association 8 King Street East, Suite 1704, Taronto, Ontario Tel: 416-368-6188 www.ofla.com
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vision of a Forest Energy Directive to develop bioheat, district heating, liquid fuels, renewable
gases, biocarbon, and electricity generation projects, supporting Ontario’s massive forecasted
growth in non-emitting energy demands.

We urge you and your colleagues to continue supporting all measures targeting the immediate
challenges the Ontario forest sector faces and look forward to future discussions with you.

Sincerely, |

\
Ian Dunn, R.P.F.
President & CEO
Ontario Forest Industries Association
Cell: 647-297-3827

Incl. March 19%, 2024 Slide Deck — Summary of Input from the Membership —~ OFIA Meeting
with the Hon. Graydon Smith

May 28, 2024 Slide Deck — Ontario Forest Energy Directive

CC  The Hon. Caroline Mulroney, President of the Treasury Board
The Hon. Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance
The Hon. Vic Fedeli, Minister of Economic Development, Job Creation and Trade
The Hon. Greg Rickford, Minister of Northern Development and Indigenous Affairs
The Hon. George Pirie, Minister of Mines
The Hon. Steven Lecce, Minister of Energy and Electrification
The Hon. Sam Oosterhoff, Associate Minister of Energy Intensive Industries
The Hon. Todd Smith, Minister of Education
The Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affaits and Housing
MPP John Yakabuski, Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Energy
MPP Kevin Holland, Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Mines
Deputy Minister Drew Vanderduim, Ministry of Natural Resources
OFIA Membership
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TOWNSHIP OF

BRUDENELL, LYNDOCH AND RAGLAN
42 Burnt Bridge Road, PO Box 40
Palmer Rapids, Ontario K0J 2E0
TEL: (613) 758-2061 * FAX: (613) 758-2235

September 5, 2024

Re: AMO/OMA Joint Health Resolution Campalgn

Please be advised that at their last Regular Meeting of Council on Wednesday September 4th,
2024, the Council for the Corporation of the Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan
supported the following resolution:

Resolution # 2024-09-04-10
Moved By: Councillor Quade
Seconded by: Councillor Keller

“WHEREAS the state of health care in Ontario is in crisis, with 2.3 million Ontarians lacking
access to a family doctor, emergency room closures across the province, patients being de-
rostered and 40% of family doctors considering retirement over the next five years; and

WHEREAS it has becoming increasingly challenging to attract and retain an adequate
healthcare workforce throughout the health sector across Ontario; and

WHEREAS the Northern Ontario School of Medicine University says communities in northern
Ontarlo are short more than 350 physicians, including more than 200 family doctors; and half
of the physicians working in northern Ontario expected to retire in the next five years.

WHEREAS Ontario municipal governments play an integral role in the health care system
through responsibilities in public health, long-term care, and paramedicine.

WHEREAS the percentage of family physicians practicing comprehensive family medicine has
declined from 77 in 2008 to 65 percent in 2022; and

WHEREAS per capita health-care spending in Ontario is the lowest of all provinces in Canada,
and

WHEREAS a robust workforce developed through a provincial, sector-wide health human
resources strategy would significantly improve access to health services across the province;
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NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Township of
Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan urge the Province of Ontarlo to recognize the physician
shortage in the County of Renfrew and Ontario, to fund health care appropriately and ensure
every Ontarian has access to physician care.”

CARRIED.

Sincerely,

Tammy ;Eompson

Deputy Clerk
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d:f_\f’ TOWNSHIP OF

¢ BRUDENELL, LYNDOCH AND RAGLAN

- ﬁﬁmm 42 Burnt Bridge Road, PO Box 40
'M : =3 mmme?tna!;faf Ontario KO]O;EO

TEL: (613) 758-2061 - FAX: (613) 758-2235

September 5, 2024

Re:  Sustainable Funding for OPP Small Rural Municipalities

Please be advised that at their last Regular Meeting of Council on Wednesday September 4t
2024, the Council for the Corporation of the Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan
supported the following resolution:

Resolution # 2024-09-04-09
Moved By: Councillor Banks
Seconded by: Councillor Quade

“Be It Resolved that Councll for the Corporation of the Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch and
Raglan does hereby endorse the letter from the Municipality of Tweed and request the
Government to Immediately implement sustainable funding for small rural municipalities by
reabsorbing the cost of the Ontario Provincial Police Forse back into the provincial budget with
no cost recovery to municipalities and;

Furthermore, that a copy of the resolution be circulated to Premier Doug Ford, Minister of
Solicitor General, Minister of Finance, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario and all
Municipalities in Ontario.”

CARRIED.

Sincerely,

Tammzhompson

Deputy Clerk
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The Corporation of the

Township of Terrace Bay

P.O. Box 40, 1 Selkirk Avenue, Terrace Bay, ON, POT 2W0
Phone: (807) 825-3315 Fax: (807) 825-9576

,,——-—‘_-_—__—-mh__‘.___——-—'—

July 10, 2024

Municipality of Tweed
255 Metcalf St
Tweed, Ontario

KOK 3.J0

At the Township of Terrace Bay Regular Councli Meeting held on Tuesday July 2, 2024, the
foliowing resolution was passed.

Re: Sustainable Funding for OPP small rural municipalities

Resolution: 207-2024
Moved by: Councillor Gary Adduono
Seconded by: Councillor Rick St. Louls

WHEREAS it is apparent that the Ontarlo Govemment has overiooked the needs of small rurai
Ontarlo; AND

WHEREAS Ontarlo’s smail rural municipalities face Insurmountable challenges to fund both upfront
investments and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including roads, bridges, water/
wastewater and municipally owned buildings including recreational facilities, libraries and other
tangible capital assets:

AND WHEREAS small rural Ontario’s operating needs consume the majority of proparty tax
revenue sources; AND WHEREAS small rural municipaiities (of 10,000 peopie or less) are facing
monumental infrastructure deficits that cannot be adequately addressed through property tax
revenue alone; *AND

WHEREAS in 2016 the provincial government moved to standardized billing for all non-contract
D.P.P. (5.1) locations; AND WHEREAS the Ontario Govemment has committed $9.1 billion to
Toronto alone to assist with operating deficits and the repatriation of the Don Valley and Gardner
Expressway; and $534 million to Ottawa for the repatriation of Hwy 174; AND WHEREAS the
annual cost of the Ontario Provincial Police, Municipal Policing Bureau for small rural non-contract
(5.1) municipalities Is approximately $428 million;

AND WHEREAS this annual cost is significantly less than the repatriation costs of the Gardiner
Express Way, the Don Valley Parkway and Highway 174 (Ottawa Reglon) but provides a greater
impact to the residents of the Province overall; AND WHEREAS this will afford relief to small rural
municipalities for both infrastructure and operating nesds while having a minimal impact on the
provincial budget; NOW

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT The Municipality of Tweed call on the Ontario Government
to immediately implement sustainable funding for small rural municipalities by reabsorbing the cost
of the Ontario Provincial Police Force back info the provincial budget with no cost recovery to
municipalities:
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The Corporation of the

Township of Terrace Bay

P.O. Box 40, 1 Selkirk Avenue, Terrace Bay, ON, POT 2wo0
Phone: (807) 825-3315 Fax: (807) 825-9576

AND FURTHER, that Councill direct staff to circulate this resolution to Premier Doug Ford
(premier@ontario.ca). Minister of Solicitor General, Minister of Finance, MPP for Thunder bay-
Superior North, Lise Vaugeois and to the Association of Municipallties of Ontario
(amo@amo.on.ca) and at Municipalities of Ontarlo.

Si‘r}?aly. ”&
1. Hall
Chief Administration Officer/Clerk
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&0 v\(w TOWNSHIP OF
£/ "%,  BRUDENELL, LYNDOCH AND RAGLAN
SERUDENELL| [LYNDOCH < 42 Burnt Bridge Road, PO Box 40
- N\ By Palmer Rapids, Ontario K0J 2E0
“@\_N TEL: (613) 758-2061 - FAX: (613) 758-2235
September 5, 2024

Re:  Regulations for the Importation and Safe Use of Lithium-ion Batterles

Please be advised that at their last Regular Meeting of Council on Wednesday September 4th,
2024, the Council for the Corporation of the Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan
supported the following resolution:

Resolution # 2024-09-04-08
Moved By: Councillor Quade
Seconded by: Councillor Banks

“Be It resolved that Council for the Corporation of the Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch and
Raglan supports the letter received from the Township of Otanabee-South Monaghan regarding
calling upon all levels of government to enact regulations for the importation, sale, storage, and
use of non-OEM or ULC certified lithium-ion batteries;

AND THAT this resolution be sent to MP Cheryl Gallant and all Ontario municipalities.”

CARRIED.

Sincerely,

/-\
Tammyahompson

Deputy Clerk
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The Corporation of the
Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan

June 28, 2024
Via Emall: david.piccinico@pc.ola.org

Hon. David Piccini M.P.P.

Minister of Labour, Immigration, Training and Skills Development
117 Peter Street

Port Hope, ON

L1A 1C5

Dear Minister Piccini:

Re: Regulations for the Importation and Safe Use of Lithilum-lon Batterles

| am writing today to bring to your attention a matter of significant importance to the
-Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan, regarding the Importation and safe use of
lithium-ion batterles.

At the June 17, 2024 Council Meeting the Fire Chief of the Township of Otonabee-South
Monaghan made a presentation to Council on the dangers presented by lithium-ion
batteries. The Fire Chief was reporting back from attending the Charged For Life
Symposium presented by the Office of the Fire Marshal.

During the presentation, the Fire Chief stressed that the increased importation and use
of non-Original Equipment Manufacturer (OEM) aftermarket batteries is presenting a
significant increase in fire and explosion, putting citizens and responding personnel in
danger. These after market batteries are not Underwriter Laboratories of Canada (ULC)
certified but can be imported into Canada without any associated regulations.

Unlicensed persons and locations can store and modify lithium-ion batteries in our
communities without regulations, providing dangerous conditions within a community.
Charging these batteries within the home or multi-unit dwellings can result In larger fires
with grave results.

Email; Telephone; 705.295.6852 Facaimile 705.295.6405
P.Q. Box 70 20 Third St Keene, ON KOL 2G0
Visit our webeite at or follow us on Twitter @OSMTownship
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As Canada becomes more aware of Green Energy solutions, these batteries are used more
often, increasing the danger to our communities. We support the Ontario Fire Marshal’s
program to educate citizens on the danger associated with lithium-ion batteries and
encourage every municipality to actively promote safe practices for the use of lithium-ion

batteries.

We also call upon all levels of government to enact regulations for the importation, sale,
storage, and use of non-OEM or ULC certified lithium-ion batteries.

Thank you in advance for your attention to this very critical issue, and | look forward to
your prompt consideration and support.

Please do not hesitate to contact me or our Fire Chief if you require any additional
information.

Yours truly,
Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan

loe Taylor, Mayor

Cc: MP, Philip Lawrence
All Ontarlo Municipalities
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From: Brown, Andrea (MECP)

To: fausto@briarwoodhomes.ca

Cc: Baker Wohayeb; Michael Hozjan; Dugas, Celeste (MECP); French, Dustin (MECP); "regionalclerk@york.ca";
Clerks; Buildings

Subject: RE: Risk Assessment Acceptance - 693 & 713 Davis Drive and 35 Patterson Street [1137-C6NRPL RA1988-21]

Date: September 13, 2024 9:11:53 AM

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and trusted content.

As described in the District’s acceptance of the risk assessment for 693 and 713
Davis Drive and Patterson Street, Newmarket, the District Office has drafted a
Certificate of Property Use (CPU) to incorporate the risk management measures
included in this risk assessment and this draft has been posted to the Environmental
Bill of Rights Registry for public comment, and can be viewed via this link:

Briarwood (Nwmkt) Inc. - Certificate of property use

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or in the event you encounter any
problems accessing the posting.

Regards

Andrea Brown

Andrea J. Brown, P.Eng

District Engineer - York Durham District

Ministry of the Environment, Conservation & Parks
230 Westney Road South, 5th Floor, Ajax

Phone Number: (905) 426-0079

fax: (905) 427-5602

email: Andrea.J.Brown@ontario.ca

We want to hear from you. How was my service? You can provide feedback at 1-888-745-8888

From: Brown, Andrea (MECP)

Sent: Wednesday, January 24, 2024 9:40 AM

To: fausto@briarwoodhomes.ca

Cc: Baker Wohayeb <bwohayeb@terraprobe.ca>; Nicole Thackeray <nthackeray@terraprobe.ca>;
Dugas, Celeste (MECP) <Celeste.Dugas@ontario.ca>; McNeice, Matt (MECP)
<Matt.McNeice@ontario.ca>; Mo, Alexina (MECP) <Alexina.Mo@ontario.ca>; Moore, Devin (MECP)
<Devin.Moore@ontario.ca>; Reg153Documents (MECP) <Reg153Documents@ontario.ca>;
'regionalclerk@vyork.ca' <regionalclerk@york.ca>; clerks@newmarket.ca; building@newmarket.ca
Subject: Risk Assessment Acceptance - 693 & 713 Davis Drive and 35 Patterson Street [1137-C6NRPL
RA1988-21]
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Please find attached an electronic copy of the Ministry of Environment’s January 24, 2024
letter and decision to ACCEPT the risk assessment completed for 693 & 713 Davis Drive
and 35 Patterson Street, Town of Newmarket.

As described in this letter, the District Office will be preparing a Certificate of Property Use
(CPU) to incorporate the risk management measures included in this risk assessment and
an draft will be circulated shortly by our office. The completed CPU will be posted for public
comment to the Environmental Registry, and when issued, will permit the use of the
property specific standards developed under the risk assessment to be applied to a Record
of Site Condition.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or in the event you encounter any
problems with the attached file.

Andrea Brown

Andrea J. Brown, P.Eng

District Engineer - York Durham District

Ministry of the Environment, Conservation & Parks

230 Westney Road South, 5th Floor, Ajax

Phone Number: (905) 426-0079

fax: (905) 427-5602

email: Andrea.J.Brown@ontario.ca

We want to hear from you. How was my service? You can provide feedback at 1-888-745-8888


mailto:Andrea.J.Brown@ontario.ca
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Simon Granat
Legislative Coordinator

‘ 1 Town of Newmarket
395 Mulock Drive

P.O. Box 328 Station Main

N ewm a rket Newmarket, ON L3Y 4X7

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca
Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207
Fax: 905-953-5100

September 13, 2024
Sent to: carolyn@childcareontario.org
Dear Carolyn Ferns:

RE: Proclamation Request — Early Childhood Educator and Child Care Worker Day —
October 24, 2024

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the
Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the

Town of Newmarket will proclaim October 24, 2024 as Early Childhood Educator and Child Care
Worker Day. Approved proclamations, lighting requests, and community flag raisings will be listed
on the Town’s website. Approved lighting and community flag raisings will also be communicated

to the public through the Town’s social media.
If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.

Yours sincerely,

Simon Granat

Legislative Coordinator


https://www.newmarket.ca/TownGovernment/Documents/Proclamation%20Lighting%20and%20Community%20Flag%20Raising%20Policy_V004.pdf
mailto:carolyn@childcareontario.org
mailto:sgranat@newmarket.ca
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@

Newmarket

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

John Taylor

September 13, 2024

Sent to: carolyn@childcareontario.org
Dear Carolyn Ferns:

RE: Proclamation Request — Early Childhood Educator and Child Care Worker
Day — October 24, 2024

On behalf of the Town of Newmarket Council | am pleased to recognize October 24, 2024
as Early Childhood Educator and Child Care Worker Day.

Thank you for submitting your request and for your contributions to the community.

Yours sincerely,

_Tarrw foryesr.

John Taylor
Mayor

Office of the Mayor | Town of Newmarket | 395 Mulock Drive | PO Box 328 STN Main | Newmarket, ON |
L3Y 4X7
Phone. 905-953-5300 x.2000 | Fax. 905-953-5102 | Email: jtaylor@newmarket.ca


mailto:jtaylor@newmarket.ca
mailto:carolyn@childcareontario.org
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Simon Granat
Legislative Coordinator

‘ 1 Town of Newmarket
395 Mulock Drive

P.O. Box 328 Station Main

N ewm a rket Newmarket, ON L3Y 4X7

Email: sgranat@newmarket.ca
Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2207
Fax: 905-953-5100

September 13, 2024
Sent to: kharold@caot.ca
Dear Kristin Harold:

RE: Lighting Request — World Occupational Therapy Day — October 28, 2024

| am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the

Town of Newmarket will illuminate the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on
Water Street in blue on October 28, 2024 to recognize World Occupational Therapy Day. Please
note that the lighting will occur from sunset until 11:00 PM. Approved lighting and community flag

raisings will also be communicated to the public through the Town’s social media.
If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned.

Yours sincerely,

Simon Granat

Legislative Coordinator


https://www.newmarket.ca/TownGovernment/Documents/Proclamation%20Lighting%20and%20Community%20Flag%20Raising%20Policy_V004.pdf
mailto:kharold@caot.ca
mailto:sgranat@newmarket.ca
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